


with each family or individual to understand their situation and make sure it’s the right option 
for them. 
 
Transitional housing is managed by experienced contracted providers who are responsible for 
making sure families are looked after and receive the support they need, such as budgeting 
advice or other social services, and help them find a permanent home. This could include 
public (state) housing or private rental. 
 
The Wood Street homes are part of a cross-agency response to help get people into warm, dry 
and secure housing. Kāinga Ora is increasing the supply of public housing as well. Throughout 
the Hutt Valley, Kāinga Ora is delivering more public housing at scale and pace, with up to 270 
new state homes being built over the next two-to-three years.  
 

6. What research into amenities availability and local impact has been conducted 
 

The site has been selected, working alongside our partners, and through the Resource 
Consent process for availability and practicality. It is vacant crown land, readily developable 
with access to services such as water and electricity, and in an area of high need. 
 
There is an urgent and immediate need to get people out of emergency accommodation, like 
motels, and into transitional housing where a specialist provider can work with them to identify 
long-term housing options. This available land provides an opportunity for us to deliver this 
much needed housing, with the right support services. 
 
Working with our partners and providers, Kāinga Ora and HUD will discuss the proposed 
development with local police, schools and primary health providers between now and the 
expected completion of the project.  
 
In the placement process for people, access to local services for families is carefully 
considered on a case-by-case basis. We will be working through this in more detail with those 
organisations to ensure they have the support they need. Because many families may already 
live in or near Wainuiomata, it’s not yet clear what the impact on services will be. 

 
7. Where is the evidence transitional housing is effective in its aim 

 
There are already other similar complexes operating across New Zealand with families living 
quietly and safely. These are good quality, well managed homes and they are of benefit to our 
communities because they are helping people achieve independence. 
 
HUD has the lead responsibility for transitional housing supply, including funding, policy, 
contract initiation, purchase, and negotiation. For further information  please see  the HUD 
website at: https://www.hud.govt.nz/community-and-public-housing/increasing-public-
housing/transitional-housing/ 

 
 
8. How can the density "decrease" be labeled as such when the population total remains the same, 

if not higher. 
 

The decrease in density refers to the number of houses planned for the site. 
 

9. What were the results of Andrews meeting with the ministers "in a few weeks time" 
 

We are in ongoing conversations with officials about revising plans for the proposed 
development at Wood Street. 

 






